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In recent months, there have been lots of hot topics for discussion in Hong Kong
and around the world. In particular, an earthquake of 9 in Richter magnitude as well
as the enormous and destructive tsunami that followed on 11 March, 2011 struck the
northeastern coastal city of Sendai, the city in Miyagi Prefecture of Japan. However,
the most serious devastation was the radiation leak caused by the damaged nuclear
plants in Fukushima. All relevant experts of Japan & other countries are still trying
to repair the damaged plants.
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Notwithstanding the above, all countries shall not only establish aset of comprehensive crisisresponse measures,
but shall also set up response and handling system on all major facilities, so as to avoid any occurrence of injury,
death and to minimize loss. We sincerely hope that all experts can solve all the related problems as soon as
possible, and allow the Japanese to resume their normal lives.
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Recently, in Hong Kong, there have been lots of topics for discussion related to the following issues in the
property management industry:

1. “Minor Works Control System” (MWCS) was fully implemented by the Buildings Department with
effect from 31 December 2010.
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2. The Statutory Minimum Wage came into force on 1 May 2011, creating great effects to employees
and employers, especially creating heavy impact to the property management, security and cleaning
industries inside which around 110 thousand people working.

3. The coming establishment of a regulatory framework (A mandatory licensing system) of the property
management industry in HK.

Apart from the above, an “Integrated Building Maintenance Assistance Scheme (IBMAS)” was implemented on
1 April 2011 by the Housing Society and the URA under full support from Development Bureau.

Nowadays, the style and operation mode of the housing/ property management is unlike in the past. There is a
trend towards professionalism and reform. Example can be taken from the development towards professionalism
of the property management industry in Mainland China, Taiwan and Macau. In view of this, CIH (APB) has
invited some HK and Asia Pacific regions’ specialists to write articles for various topics in order to furnish us
reference and induce further discussion.

Frankie Chan
Chairperson of Publications Committee

Remarks:

In order to support responsible forest management worldwide & environmental protection, all members are
encouraged to be environmental friendly by changing to electronic copies of all CIH (APB) publications. Hence,
all Housing Express would be posted up in our web-site for members to browse thereafter.
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